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Lutheran Church  

of the Foothills 

Weekly Footnotes May 24, 2020 
 

 This Week at Foothills 
See details in this newsletter or on the 
Activities Counter 

 
Sunday, May 24 
+ “At Home” Worship: Please read and pray the 

Service sent with this Footnotes! 
Fellowship Time: Enjoy a cup of coffee at your 

kitchen table! 
Christian Education: Read chapters 1-6 of Acts of 

the Apostles! 
Monday, May 25     Happy Memorial Day! 
 Church office is closed on Mondays 
Tuesday, May 26 
9:00a – 3:00p Church office open; Church available 

for personal prayer 
 4:30p Church Council special meeting (Zoom) 
Wednesday, May 27 
9:00a – 3:00p Church office open; Church available 

for personal prayer 
12:00p“Weekly Footnotes” articles are due: Office 
12:00p – 3:00p “Pastor Chats” via Zoom. 
Thursday, May 28 
9:00a – 3:00p Church office open 
Friday, May 29 
9:00a – 3:00p Church office open 
Sunday, May 31 – Pentecost  Day 
+ “At Home” Worship: Please read and pray the 

Service sent with Friday’s Footnotes!  
Fellowship Time: Enjoy a cup of coffee at home! 
 

 
 
 

 

I˦N OUR PRAYERS  ˦
We pray for . . .  Bob Meinhardt; Jan & Jerry 
Heinz; Bruce Bjorke; Heather Ligler and her 
sister Jennifer (friends of Laura Hollengreen); 
Jerry Courtright (Lonnie Jenkin’s brother-in-
law); Diane Heimann; Kimberley Elliott; 
Warren Ahnell; all those affected by the 
COVID-19 virus. Names are kept on our 
prayer list for three weeks unless otherwise 
notified.  

 A Prayer for Memorial Day 

 
We praise you, eternal God, for the devoted 
sacrifice of your servants who have laid down 
their lives that we might live. Into your holy 
keeping we commend them and humbly pray 
that we, like they, may give generously and 
never count the cost, asking no reward 
except the knowledge of your abiding love, 
through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. 
 
 CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ 9[/!Ωǎ ΨtǊŀȅŜǊ .ƻƻƪ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
 !ǊƳŜŘ CƻǊŎŜǎΩ 
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C˦hurch Update  ˦

Pandemic Notice – Lutheran Church of the 
Foothills has suspended “in-person” worship 
and activities until at least June 8 per the 
recommendation of the Grand Canyon Synod. 
At its meeting on June 9 Council will reassess 
when we will be able to resume “in-person” 
activities. On our website is a link to read the 
letter sent out informing the community, as 
well as a form to sign-up for our weekly 
emails. Thank you for your understanding 
during this unprecedented time.  

C˦OMMUNITY SERVICE  ˦

May's Community Service focus supports the 
YWCA's Your Sister's Closet and Project 
Period. No one should miss work or school 
because they don’t have the clothes, shoes 
and personal hygiene supplies they need. 
Even in the midst of the pandemic, The YW is 
open for donations of new or gently used 
work-ready clothing for Your Sister's Closet. 
Your Sister's Closet provides clothing, shoes 
and accessories to deserving women for free. 
They are also accepting sanitary products for 
Project Period. Donate new pads, tampons 
and/or reusable menstrual cups to Project 
Period, which is an ongoing drive to collect 
sanitary products for distribution to women, 
girls and transgender people in need. Or you 
can make a cash donation by noting YWCA on 
the memo portion of your check. You can 
bring your clothing or sanitary product 
donations to the church during the church 
hours of 9:00a-3:00pm and leave them inside 
on the table. At the end of the month they 
will be taken to the YW along with any 
monetary donations. Thank you from the 
community services team! ~ Nancy Landes 

DROP-OFF/DRIVE-THRU FOOD DRIVE TODAY 
HERE IN OUR LCF PARKING LOT! SUNDAY, 
MAY 24TH from 8a-10a.  
We are partnering with St. Francis Methodist 
Church for this food drive which will support 
the food pantries of Interfaith Community 

Services. There will be 
volunteers on hand to 
take the food from the 
trunk of your car to avoid 
personal contact and 
insure safety at this time. 
The foods items needed 
are all kinds of canned 
goods, including canned 

meat, ravioli, spaghetti and meatballs, 
spaghetti sauce, beans, etc. and also peanut 
butter... Of course, the pandemic has 
increased the demand at the food bank 
considerably, and caused many of our 
neighbors to be in very difficult 
circumstances. Thank you in advance for your 
continuing care and concern for our 
neighbors in need at this trying time. ~ Sheryl 
Perry, Community Service Team 

Primavera meals continue!:  Our next 
Primavera dinner date is Friday, June 19. 
Sign-up by contacting the church office, or 
coming in during business hours, Tuesday – 

Friday. Please 
remember the changes 
in menu due to the virus 
crisis. Home prepared 
items are no longer 
allowed. Frozen larger 
family-sized entrees will 

work but need to be heated at the shelter. 
Bagged salads and unopened salad dressing 
are acceptable, along with rolls in bags and 
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desserts in unopened containers. The meal is 
dropped off, but not served. Thank you for 
your understanding concerning the well-
being of those at the shelter.  
~ Community Service Team. 

C˦LASSES & OFFERINGS  ˦

L˦IFE TOGETHER  ˦

We have had an enormously successful 
Sunday School year!   
I know the entire 
congregation has enjoyed 
the children singing from 
time to time.  Their 
presence in church is 
heartwarming and adds greatly to the entire 
worship experience.  The success of this 
program would not be possible without the 
dedication and commitment of the teachers 
who have given their time and talent to teach 
our children, both in the classroom and with 
the music part of the program.  They include 
Marge Ahlstrand, Andy Bade, Dawn Fulk, 
Karen Junghans, Cheryl Lillie, Rev. Carol 
Karres, Karen Nystedt, Sarah Nystedt, Bruce 
Seligmann, Sylvia Strauss-Kolb and Sunday 
school assistants Angela and Carlos Meyer. A 
special thanks goes to Sarah Nystedt who put 
together the materials for each and every 
lesson that was taught, including the lessons 
that have been sent online. ~ Karen Junghans 

Thank you, Linda! Face masks have become 
part of our life during this pandemic. Our 
fellow Servant, Linda Gellerman-Olson, has 
been busy at her sewing machine creating 
colorful and washable masks. She has made 
more than 200 which have been shared with 
a number of hospitals and with the Navajo 
Evangelical Lutheran Mission at Rock Point, 

Arizona. Contact Linda for more information 
or if you have need of a mask! 

Proceeds from your pocket change that  
are put into our Hunger Loose Change Jar (on 
the stand inside the entrance to our worship 
area) are shared with our church’s World 
Hunger program.  Total for April: $30.00.  
Many thanks for your generosity! Thanks also 
to our counters, Charles & Pat Erickson. 

Sunday Dollars (loose dollar bills put into the 
offering plates) are designated for 
our monthly Offering of Service (see 

page 1). These may be sent in to the church 
office! This, in addition to your regular 
offering, is a great way to support our 
monthly community service projects.  
Note: If you want to contribute to the Sunday 
Dollars, please do not send cash in the mail. 
You may add a dollar or two to your check 
and then note “Two dollars for Sunday 
Dollars.” Our counting teams will take it from 
there. Thank you! 

Interested in a “Pastor Chat”?  I would love 
to stay in touch with you during this time of 
separation!  For the month of May, I’ve 
blocked out Wednesday afternoons for a 

time when we can visit, via 
Zoom. This can be in a small 
group (no more than 5), or 
individually. Simply email 
me if you would like to visit, 
catch up and check-in on 
what’s happening around 
church these days. Or, 

maybe you’re missing corny puns! Should you 
prefer some one-on-one time for more 
personal sharing, please let me know in your 
email request. Zoom invitations will be sent 
to you on Wednesday mornings. Let’s give it 
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Large print services are available from the ushers. 
ð We Welcome You Today ð 

Å Families with infants and small children are invited to worship with us at any of our service times. If desired, use 
our ñKidsô Kornerò (back right of worship area). 
Å All are welcome to receive Holy Communion. Instructions are in worship document. 
Å Those who want hearing assistance may switch to a T-coil setting on their hearing aids to take advantage of the 

induction loop.  
Å Restrooms are located in the east hallway (to the left as you exit the worship area). 
Å If you would like a Bible, feel free to take one of the pew Bibles home with you. 

a try – I’ll be waiting for you in my office!  
~ Pastor John ~ pastor@foothillslutheran.org 

Our congregation Council has been meeting 
remotely during the crises. We thank them 
for their diligence and added meeting time 
through this pandemic. If you have questions 
or concerns to share please contact one of 
our Council members, listed to the right. 

 

Use the QR Code reader on your  
smart phone to give an offering to  
Lutheran Church of the Foothills  

Lutheran Church of the Foothills 
5102 N. Craycroft Rd., Tucson AZ 85718-6343 

520-299-5631     www.foothillslutheran.org  
Office hours: Tuesday through Friday, 9:00a-3:00p 

Lutheran Church of the Foothills is a member of the  
Grand Canyon Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran 
Church in America (ELCA). We welcome all to our 
congregation; our statement of welcome is on the 
Activities Counter in the lobby. We are a Reconciling 
in Christ community in partnership with 
ReconcilingWorks: Lutherans for  
Full Participation.  

We also partner with  
Interfaith Community Services (ICS),  
Lutheran Social Services of the Southwest (LSS-SW), 
Tucson Interfaith HIV/AIDS Network (TIHAN),  
Arizona Interfaith Power and Light (AZIPL), and  
Sunrise Neighborhood Assistance Program (SNAP). 

Council 
 Executive committee: Laura Hollengreen, Bryan 

 Daum, Liz Zidel, Gary Anderson. 
 At-large members: Mark Olson, Michael Baumann, 

 Karen Nickey. 
Weekly Footnotes is distributed weekly for the 

community of Lutheran Church of the Foothills via 
email (email office@foothillslutheran.org to subscribe) 
and Sunday insert. Please submit articles to the 
church office by noon on Wednesday. 

Administrative Assistant 
 Dakota Worden, office@foothillslutheran.org  
Pastor 

 Rev. John Lillie, pastor@foothillslutheran.org  

A special word during special times . . . 
Our offering is a key part of our worship 
experience. It is our weekly opportunity 
to give of “ourselves, our time and our 
possessions.” Along with most faith 
communities, LCF may see a reduction in 
income due to the postponement of in-
person worship gatherings. We ask that 
you remember your church during the 
duration of this virus threat. Expenses 
continue, and our faithful staff relies on 
what we have committed to them. Gifts 
may be received by mail, on our 
website, through your on-line banking, 
or electronically in other ways.  We also 
encourage you to remember other non-
profits that you regularly support. As in 
the past, at this unprecedented time 
your generosity means a great deal. 
Thank you! 

mailto:pastor@foothillslutheran.org

